


 

 

 
Further Information - Proposed 20 mph zone for Aylestone Village 

 
1. This proposed change will affect the following streets in Aylestone Village: 

 
Canal Street Whole Length 
Church Road Whole Length 
Conaglen Road Whole Length 
Croft Avenue Whole Length 
Disraeli Street Whole Length 
Earl Russell Street Whole Length 
Franklyn Road Whole Length 
Granby Road Whole Length 
Hall Lane Whole Length 
Logan Avenue Whole Length 
Mallard Close Whole Length 
Marsden Lane Whole Length 
Middleton Street From a point 16m north west of its junction with Riverside Close 

to a point 55m south east of its junction with Sanvey Lane 
Morban Road Whole Length 
Narrow Lane Whole Length 
Old Church Street Whole Length 
Riverside Drive Whole Length 
Sanvey Lane Whole Length 
Ward Close Whole Length 

 
2. For the period 1st January 2008 to 31st December 2012, there were 16 recorded personal 

injury accidents on streets affected by the proposals. 
 

3. It is proposed to incorporate a road hump at the existing zebra crossing on Middleton 
Street.  The remaining traffic calming features are proposed to be speed cushions which 
can be overridden by ambulances and fire tenders.  The exception to this is on Granby 
Road outside Granby Primary School where it is proposed to construct a road hump at the 
point where parents and children cross to enter the adjacent supermarket car park. 
 

4. Local residents have requested that parking restrictions are installed at the junction of 
Granby Road and Disraeli Street.  There are existing single yellow lines around the corner, 
but this scheme proposes to change that to double yellow lines.  It also proposes to make 
the existing school keep clear zig zag lines on Granby Road mandatory. 
 

5. This proposed change is part of a programme of new 20mph zones for 2012/2013 and 
beyond which was confirmed by the Deputy City Mayor on 12th June 2012.  Money has been 
set aside by the Council from the Integrated Capital Programme to pay for these changes.  
Money from developers will also contribute to the scheme.  It is estimated that the cost of 
the scheme will be £118,000.  
 

6. If this proposal for Aylestone Village is approved, then the changes are likely to come into 
force in spring 2014. 
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